

BILBOKO UDALA EXCMO. AYUNTAMIENTO DE BILBAO

ALKATETZA-LEHENDAKARITZA ALCALDÍA-PRESIDENCIA

We have recently been informed that our city will host the *International Conference in Low Tempearature Physics* LT in August 2025. As Mayor of Bilbao I am pleased to support this project, remarkably linked to one of the priorities of this government, namely, the exchange of knowledge in connection with scientific development.

I would like to express what an honour it means for our city to host such an outstanding event and have the opportunity to welcome an extensive representation of international representatives of research in Physics. It is worth mentioning that this might be an extraordinary opportunity to showcase the latest advancement of your speciality in Bilbao and, at the same time, learn from every participant's expertise.

In addition, I can assure you that all the local stakeholders involved in the project will make every coordinated effort to see that your meeting achieves all its goals and that both organizers and delegates have a most pleasant stay in the city, meeting your highest expectations.

Finally, I would like to point out that the IUPAP C.5 Commission on Low Temperature Physics can count on our support for any specific enquiries or specific activities to be programmed in relation to the event.

Juan Mari Aburto Mayor of Bilbao